HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING draft

June 1, 2017 1:00 p.m.

Present: J. Bohm, T.H. Beattie, G. Swain. Guests: R. Russell, P. Hughes.

Guest P. Hughes presented a request to install a curbing across the front of his family lot in West View in line with an
existing neighboring lot curbing to prevent washing out of soil from his lot. A diagram was viewed showing the
location, size and type of stone to be used. The work would be done in the fall if accepted by the committee. A
motion was made by T.H. Beattie to accept, seconded by J. Bohm. Motion passed.

Minutes of the May 8" meeting were read and accepted with one amendment.

OLD BUSINESS;

T.H. Beattie still has not heard from B. Batchelder concerning the monument engraving.

R. Russell reported that 5 flowering crab apple trees will be planted soon between Revolutionary cemetery and Oak
Lawn.

T.H.Beattie reported that G. Woodworth is currently working in the Hawes cemetery restoring stones.
NEW BUSINESS;

J. Bohm has received a call from Mr. Kenney asking if it would be all right to turn a bench on the family lot. Tt was
agreeded as long as the bench did not over lap onto the next lot. J. Bohm will notify.

The Town Clerk informed us that she is running low on copies of the cemetery by-laws. R.Russell volunteered to
supply new copies.

J. Bohm made a motion that due to some confusion about cremains containers a change in the by-laws under Burial
Procedures- should read “ashes must be placed in a non-biodegradable or non-breakable container. Motion seconded
by T.H.Beattie. Motion passed.

J. Bohm received a notice for a State Trust Fund seminar in Concord on June 19,2017. He will try to attend.

Meeting adjourned 2;30 PM. Next meeting: July 62017

Respectfully submitted

Georgianna Swain
Secretary



